
 
Vermont Community Broadband Board (VCBB) 
112 State Street   
Montpelier, VT 05620-2601   
https://publicservice.vermont.gov/vcbb 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
   
March 6, 2023 
    
Contact:   
Herryn Herzog, VCBB Communications & Outreach Coordinator 
phone: (802) 522-3396  
email: Herryn.Herzog@Vermont.gov  
   
   
VERMONT COMMUNITY BROADBAND BOARD ANNOUNCES NEW 
APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM  
 
 
Montpelier, Vermont –The Vermont Community Broadband Board (VCBB) in 
partnership with the Vermont Department of Labor and Vermont Tech are starting a new 
Broadband Installer Technician apprenticeship program. It will provide free training at 
locations across the state for people who want to start a career as a maintenance 
technician, splicer, or installer.  
 
The course will include safety training, flagger training, classroom work, and online 
OSHA training. When finished, candidates will enter an industry with potential for high 
paying jobs with opportunity for growth. These jobs can lead to careers in information 
technology trades, smart grid, and engineering trades.  
 
“There is an unprecedented need for workers in Vermont. The buildout of broadband in 
our state will require hundreds of additional trained workers. This is great opportunity for 
anyone looking to start a career or change careers. We have a list of employers who 
are looking to hire students upon completion of this program,” said VCBB Executive 
Director Christine Hallquist. 
 
The first training starts in April. For more information or to apply for the program, go to 
Broadband Installer Apprenticeship - VTC CEWD, email fiber@vsc.edu, or call (802) 
547-3653. 
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